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          January 25, 2021
ROLL CALL

Board of Directors:

James Concialdi, CH





Present
Kathy Koen, VC





Present
Judy Martinez






Present
Mark Mears






Present
Del Olivas






Present
Also in attendance:

Dale Connors






Ellwood

Terry Hart






Retiree

Tina Seberg






US Bank

Joel Thompson





Plan Administrator

CALL TO ORDER
A quorum was established and Mr. James Concialdi, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Concialdi asked for approval of the consent agenda sent to the Board ahead of the meeting. Ms. Martinez moved for approval. Ms. Koen seconded and the Board approved.
Minutes
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PRELIM.  MONTHLY INVESTMENT REPORT – DEC. 2020 – ELLWOOD
Mr. Dale Connors, Senior Consultant of Ellwood reported preliminary investment results for the month ended December 31, 2020.  The net of fees gains in December of 2.9% compared to the index return of 2.7% solidified an astonishing comeback of the aggregate portfolio value during the second half of 2020.  Year to Date preliminary gains surged past the target to 11.4%, again leading the index of 9.9%.  The all-important five years return came in at 8.7%, exceeding the 7.5% actuarial assumed rate of return. The value of the fund ended at a new high at $157 million. The preliminary net investment gain for the year was nearly $10 million. (Monthly Report attached). 
OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Thompson updated the Board on the financial audit for 2021. Mr. Olivas, and Mr. Thompson met with Todd Mihelich and Sean Youngblood of McPherson, Goodrich, Paolucci & Mihelich, PC, our past auditors. MGPM is now consulting with Pueblo County and they’ve passed on their duties to another firm. It was proposed that the retirement Board contract with Watson Coon and Ryan PC for audit services and to continue with MGPM for other services to include preparation of monthly/quarterly financials, assistance in preparation of supporting documents and recalculation of monthly benefit payments. Mr. Thompson received proposals from Watson Coon Ryan and from MGPM, the sum of which would be covered by our current budgeted amount. Transition will be a simple process.  After discussion the Mr. Olivas moved that we agree to the terms of the agreements. Mr. Mears seconded and the Board approved unanimously. 
ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by the Chair at 1:27 p.m.    

NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 22, 2021.









Joel Thompson









Plan Administrator
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